
Final Report 
 
The team from KPB CIBA (Society for Bird Conservation) worked closely with Birdlife 
International and the Gede Pangrango National Park in carrying out their work. They 
developed a three day training course in bird identification techniques which they offered to 
park rangers, local volunteer organisations, and local communities. 
 
Over a period of months they gave this course several times, at different locations in the Park, 
and subsequently followed up to find out how well the taught material and techniques had 
been retained. Overall the courses were found to be informative and helpful, and the 
participants were highly enthusiastic. Bringing different stakeholders together to cooperate 
in conserving the birds and their habitats has proven to be successful. 
 


